
 

Chester Municipal Electric Light Department 

15 Middlefield Road, Chester, MA 01011 

Commissioner’s Meeting 

September 20, 2022 

 

 

Present: Commissioners: Duane Pease and Deryck Savoy 

Manager:  Jill Moretz 

Foreman  Jeremy Tremblay 

Guest: Andy Meyers  

 

Meeting was called to order 6:00 pm 

• Commissioners went over the various applicants resumes.  There are four at this time that they 

would like to set up interviews with.  Jill will call and see if they can come on Tuesday, the 4th at 

5:00 pm. 

 

• Nothing was decided on the Net Metering Policy for commercial and municipal.  Jill will set up an 

appointment with Michelle from ENE to go over it.  Further discussion needs to take place. 

 

• Andy Meyers wants CMELD to reimburse the town for Net Metering going back to when they 

installed the solar panels on the town buildings.  That goes back to March 2020.  CMELD will not 

be giving a credit on back Net Metering.  They also want a credit from what Andy said CMELD 

overbilled the town on certain accounts.  Jill will investigate what exactly happened and get back 

to Andy.  If we did indeed overbill, CMELD certainly will give them the credit. 

 

• Deryck and Jill will be setting up and meeting with Michelle from ENE to go over the Municipal 

and Commercial Net Metering policy.   

 

• Jill would like to change policy on the renter/customer deposit.  We should be in line with the 

other MLP’s in the state to lesson our liability.  Most other MLP charge a deposit of the 3 highest 

months in the most recent 2 years: with a minimum of $400.  The commissioners would like Jill to 

check with the DPU if the landlord/homeowner could be held liable for any overdue amount.  She 

said she will call, but she is sure this is not legal. 

 



• Next meeting will be held Tuesday, October 4th, 2022, at 5:00pm at which time we will be doing 

interviews for the GM position.  

 

• Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jill E. Moretz 


